

Minutes of the June 28, 2021 OVIS Meeting

Those in attendance were: Brian Smith, Jim Wiesner, Ann Newton, Julie Longen, Ron Girard, Emily Lincoln, Shawn Lincoln, Sue White, Andrea & Todd Guarino, and Dave Ennis.

Meeting at the hall was convened at 7:05 PM.

The minutes of the previous meeting in April were approved.

Jim provided the treasure's report with a balance of \$16,852.36.

Brian then reviewed the schedule of OVIS events.

The potluck community dinner is set for Tuesday, December 14. Connie serves as the social chairman for that event and will be assisted by others on the committee.

The holiday golf cart parade is set for the second Sunday in December, which is December 12. The procedures established with the 2019 parade will be used. Brian will obtain the permit, event insurance, and contract with the Sheriff's Office. Todd and Andrea agreed to improve the awards part of the program with the help of several others.

Sue agreed to do the Open House at the Village Hall, as in the past, on Halloween, October 31.

Brian then brought up the community activities.

He reported that Joe Swett of Sunrise Irrigation was interested in supporting OVIS in projects either at the Hall or in the community. One possibility was the outside lights of the Hall. Improvements to the kitchen area of the hall was another item discussed. This will be an ongoing subject to define a project or projects.

Brian indicated that the newsletter will go out in August announcing the programs for the year. It was recognized as the newsletter edition will have an article about the need to follow the rules of golf carts.

Dave agreed to get with Bob Fortner about a Community Cleanup following this Halloween.

Julie proposed to have OVIS contribute \$500 to the next July fireworks event and to have someone assist the organizer with getting the word out for funding contributions.

Since the proposer of an Ozona sign was not present, that was not discussed.

A bee infestation in the Hall was reported by Sue, who did not agree with how that was handled. She felt in the future that the Board should be involved with such situations.

Dave asked about the status of the proposal to acquire the Buchanan property. Based on the discussion, Brian agreed to set up a meeting with County Commission Chairman Dave Eggers that would include several Board members to explore the status and options.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:05pm.